RICHARD BLUMENTHAL

COMMITTEES:

ARMED SERVICES

**JUDICIARY** 

COMMERCE, SCIENCE, AND TRANSPORTATION

VETERANS' AFFAIRS

**AGING** 

United States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510

July 1, 2014

724 HART SENATE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20510 (202) 224–2823 FAX: (202) 224–9673

90 STATE HOUSE SQUARE, TENTH FLOOR HARTFORD, CT 06103 (860) 258-6940 FAX: (860) 258-6958

915 LAFAYETTE BOULEVARD, ROOM 230 BRIDGEPORT, CT 06604 (203) 330-0598 FAX: (203) 330-0608 http://blumenthal.senate.gov

Acting Secretary Sloan D. Gibson United States Department of Veterans Affairs 810 Vermont Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20420

Dear Secretary Gibson:

On June 2, 2014, I wrote to you expressing my deep concern regarding the results of the Veterans Administration (VA) audits of 216 VA facilities across the nation – including both VA facilities and 6 Community Based Outpatient Clinics in Connecticut. The audit report indicated "questionable scheduling practices signaling a lack of integrity". In the June 2nd letter, I asked for disclosure of the individual site audits in order to provide the public -- and especially the veterans and their families who use the health care services provided at these facilities – with a clear understanding of the scope of the problems at those facilities.

Today, I reiterate my strong and serious request for immediate disclosure of site specific audits. Today marks a full month since the original request and further delay is inexcusable. Connecticut veterans deserve full, immediate disclosure.

Thank you for your attention to this request.

Sincerely,

Richard Blumenthal United States Senate

ihar 1 Blomes / Lef